
1 

June 

2016 

Rudston 

Newsletter 
 

Also available, in full colour, 

 on line at :- 

www.rudston.org.uk/newsletter 

This month’s 
Newsletter is  

kindly 
sponsored by: 

Belcode 
Books 

 



2 

 

Editor’s Le�er 
Dear Everyone, 
 
 Thank you to all contributors to our  June newsletter, with 
special thanks to Simon England for the wonderful report about 
Kilham School football team, coming 2nd best in the country. 
Being born and bred in Leicester, Nick, my husband, is an avid 
Leicester supporter and I have heard quite enough about 
Leicester City Football recently. So it was especially exciting to 
read about Kilham School playing on the “hallowed” pitch of 
Leicester City! Well done children, staff and parents. 
 We are pleased to know that Reverend James Trowsdale 
has been ordained  as priest, in York Minister. We look forward 
to hearing from James , in our newsletter. 
 In the last 2 news letters, I have  had quite a bit to say 
about parking and obstructions on East Gate recently. 
Unfortunately, we have been the latest cause of obstruc-
tions…..in the form of ambulances and paramedics….4 times 
in all. Nick has suddenly developed a really irregular heart beat 
(not a heart attack, thankfully) and when I ring 111 for advice, 
they always ring an ambulance. And off we go to either Scar-
borough or Hull.  He has had excellent care and hopefully is 
improving, but it is really frightening when it happens. We have 
had to cancel our forthcoming holiday, but that is nothing com-
pared to one’s health. It also means that I will be able to watch 
the referendum results all night…..how very sad, I hear you 
say! 
 Welcome to anyone who has moved into the village re-
cently. The next village event is the Yard Sale, which always 
proves to be very popular.. 
Good luck to all who are in the middle of GCSEs and A levels. 
Sue Tompkin 
 

 

 Village Bingo 
 

Applications are invited from organisations within the Parish 
for the village bingo for 12 months from 01/07/16. If any organ-
isation is interested please contact Peter Crossley, Secretary 
of the Playing Field tel no 01262 420462, by 20th June  
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr. John Walker (01262) 603170 

Curate: Rev James Trowsdale (01262) 490148 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kiham 
  Church services and events for June 
5th       9.30am   Holy Communion 

12th     9.30am  Morning Prayer 

19th      9.30am  Holy Communion  

26th   10.00am  United Parish Holy Communion at Grindale 

There is a service of Holy Communion each Wednesday Morn-
ing at 10.30am followed by coffee. 

Dear Friends, 

 June is a quiet month in the church calendar: no special 
days or festivals. That said the warmer weather brings a few 
more weddings and baptisms (I’m always so thankful for the life 
and joy they bring to the church and village). 

 The better weather also increases the trickle of church visi-
tors to a stream and our little visitor centre is getting plenty of 
use. Last week we had about 30 folk came from Whitby U3A 
and this week we have a group of about 20 coming from the 
East Yorkshire History Society.  

 Last weeks group were initially just stopping off at Rudston 
on the way to Beverley minster but I had a lovely email telling 
me that in the end it was Rudston that was the trip highlight! 
They also thanked me for the wonderful team.  I do feel a bit 
guilty because in fact I did very little; so my thanks to the fine la-
dies of the church who put on the coffee and biscuits and made 
our visitors so welcome.  A big thank you also to John Walker 
who was a superb guide and made their trip so memorable. 

Every blessing,  

Glyn 
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The Youth Group is held        
at the village hall  

on Thursdays 
  5:30pm - 7pm.  

Ages 8-13 years. 

 

 

 

 

SUMMER BAR-B-Q 

July 16th ……. 6.30pm onwards 

At Nick and Sue’s Northside House. Eastgate 

Adults £8, Children 12 and under £4 

(Fund raiser for Rudston Village Hall) 

Tickets will be available  shortly from  

members of the Village Hall Committee. 

Come and make friends and have fun. 
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   On 3rd May, the WI had an alternative to 
the normal meeting by having a visit to the 
Dolls House exhibition at Beswick and this 
 included a supper. 
 

 Our next luncheon club will be at the Manor Court on Tues-
day 24th May. 

 If you are interested in joining, or would like to come along 
as a visitor you will be made welcome.  

 Our next meeting is on Tuesday 7th June. 

For further details contact Sue Dawson Tel: 01262 6 06153 

 

 

    You are invited to:- 
A Midsummer Soiree at Thorpe Hall 
 On Saturday 25th June 2016 
  7pm. for 7.30pm 
     Carriages at 10.30pm 
By kind invitation of Somerled and  
    Charlotte Macdonald 
 Tickets £25.00 to include 
A welcome drink on the Terrace, if fine. 
A cold fork supper and desert served 
     from the dining room. 
We hope to have some musical background entertainment. Also 
the gallery, garden and library will be open for you to enjoy. The 
resident artist will be invited along for you to meet.. 
 

Smart dress (no stiletto heels please) 
Tickets from June Sellers 01262 420237 

Tickets are limited so order early to avoid disappointment 
June Sellers (Social secretary) 
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I just wanted to make 
you  aware of a scam 
that has just hap-
pened in Driffield. A white van turned up at 

a house in Driffield and advised the  elderly male resident that 
tiles on his roof were loose and they needed to be replaced.  
 On the first occasion the offender insisted on payment 
and took £250. He then returned on another day and asked for 
a further amount to finish the job and took £220. Later that day 
the offender insisted on more and the resident felt intimidated 
enough to hand over another £250.  
 Can we all be aware of potential victims in our areas par-
ticularly elderly and  vulnerable and keep an eye on them. 
Please report anything suspicious. 
 

We are always happy to check things out.  
 
Andy  (PCSO) 
 

If you need to speak to PCSO Andrew Miner ring his mobile 
07866842882.  If he is off duty and unavailable, to report a 
crime, ring 101. 

  

Parish Clerk 

 Rudston and Burton Agnes Parish Councils. 

The vacancy for a Parish Clerk for the above Parish Councils 
is still open. The job is mainly home based, and is currently 

estimated at requiring around 4 hours per week. The hours of 
work are flexible, with the only fixed requirement being to at-

tend the (roughly) six weekly Parish Council meetings for 
Rudston (and less for Burton Agnes). 

The ideal candidate will have administrative skills and be 
comfortable using the internet, email, Word and Excel.  

Anyone wishing to apply for the position should contact Neil 
Watson on 420848   or    neiljw51@gmail.com . 
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Are you disabled and need to use a wheelchair in 

your home? Or perhaps you are caring for a disabled 

person? Did you know there are council tax reduc-

�ons available? 
 

Many people know that full council tax has to be paid for a prop-
erty if two or more people live there and that people who live on 
their own can apply for a council tax discount. 
 

What they may not know is that they might also be able to get a 
discount if someone living there qualifies for one of several types 
of other council tax reductions.  
 

To qualify for a ‘Carers’ reduction, a person has to be providing 
care for at least 35 hours a week to someone who is over 18, is 
not their partner or their child (under 18) and who lives in the 
same house as them.  
 

The person who they are caring for must be receiving at least one 
of the following benefits: 
• Attendance Allowance 
• the higher or middle rate of the care component of Disability 

Living Allowance 
• a daily living component of the Personal Independence Pay-

ment 
• an increase in the rate of his/her disablement pension 
 
There is also a reduction available for people who have mental 
health problems if a registered medical practitioner confirms that 
they have a severe and permanent mental impairment and they 
are in receipt of one of a range of benefits including:   
• Attendance Allowance  
• a daily living component of Personal Independence Pay-

ment  
• Employment Support Allowance 
• a number of other allowances granted because of disability 
 
Continued on page 9 
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From page 8 

Those who have reached pension age also qualify if they would 
otherwise have been entitled to one of these benefits. 

A reduction is also available if someone (adult or child) who 
lives in the house is substantially and permanently disabled and 
one of the following conditions is met: 

• There is an additional bathroom or kitchen which is need-
ed by the disabled person because of their disability 

• There is a room (other than a bathroom, kitchen or toilet) 
needed by and mainly used by the disabled person be-
cause of their disability 

• A wheelchair is used indoors by the disabled person 

This reduction results in the council tax bill being reduced to the 
amount payable for a property in the valuation band below the 
band currently applied to a property. Properties in the lowest 
valuation band, Band A, will still receive a reduction on their bill.  

Information about the complete range of 

council tax reductions and discounts, including council tax sup-
port (a discount for residents on low incomes), is available on 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s website. Applications for re-
ductions can also be made online.   

For a full list of qualifying benefits visit 
www.eastriding.gov.uk/counciltax 
 
Further information and advice is available at customer service 
centres or residents can telephone the council tax team on 
(01482) 393939. 
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 Well, you may be stuck with me a little longer!  A week after the 
new Clerk had been introduced at the May meeting we discovered 
that she will not be joining us after all.  If no-one else is appointed by 
the end of June I have agreed to continue for a while until such time 
as someone can be.  Whatever happens, I shall now prepare for the 
next parish council meeting as usual.  That is confirmed as Wednes-
day, 29th June.   
 

 The dates between which the parish council accounts will be 
available to view are Monday, 6th June to Friday, 15th July.  This will 
again be at the home of Mr. Neil Watson, as he was re-elected 
Chairman at the May meeting.  (Mr. Warcup was re-elected Vice-
chairman).  Official notice will appear on the notice board nearer the 
date.  If anyone does happen to be interested in the accounts we 
would just ask that you make advance appointment with Mr. Watson 
please.  (Phone:  420848).   They might also note that there will inev-
itably be a few days either side of 29th June when not all books are 
available. 
 

 The hope for a number from the village at the Annual Parish 
Meeting on 6th May went pretty much unheeded I'm afraid.  There 
was a large police presence too!  Not only the inspector, but both 
PCSOs were there, until he and one of the others were called away 
halfway through.  However, the remaining one dealt confidently with 
issues raised.  County councillors Jane Evison and Jonathan Owen 
also turned up as expected, and Peter Hirschfeld told us all about 
the Healthy Homes Project.   
 

 News of another “project” arose in the correspondence section 
at the parish council meeting, which I found later I must have been 
informed of previously.  At least, a fading poster on the notice board 
pointed that way!  For those who missed it therefore, it is a “Safe & 
Sound Grant”  aimed at minimising fear of crime and providing home 
security to the over 60s and/or the disabled.  This one is solely 
through  East Riding of Yorkshire Council and the contact for anyone 
interested is Amy Dean on:  01482 396259, or e-mail:  
amy.dean@eastriding.gov.uk.  Also, most unusually these days, 
there is a postal address:  Safe & Sound, Housing Assistance, DF33 
Cross Street, County Hall, Beverley, HU17 9BA.  
Continued on page 11 
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From page 10 
 As you will be aware, library services are facing cuts nation-
wide.  The County Council have now published proposals for the 
East Riding.  Locally, one of the two Bridlington branches will close, 
and the mobile visit to Rudston will change to 4-weekly on a 
Wednesday instead of 2-weekly on Tuesdays.  Precise timing of 
11.20 to 11.50 a.m. is given.  If anyone has particular views on all 
this, the consultation period lasts until 3rd August.  You will find 
forms in libraries and various county council “centres”.  A question-
naire is available on-line at:  www.eastriding.gov.uk/proposal con-
sultation.   
 

 There is a poster on the notice board about that, and there 
should be one shortly for “Superfast Broadband”.  This is East Rid-
ing Council's contribution to the national faster broadband initiative.  
You will be able to discover if it is available to your property on:  
broadband.eastriding.gov.uk.  Their claim of over 24 mgbs. Speed 
has already been queried as not being achievable in all parts of 
Rudston for a start, but they would welcome comment or query 
from residents on the “contact us” bit of the website. 
                                                                                                                             
Phillip Crossland 
(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are not 
necessarily those of the Parish Council) 

One of our readers wrote the following:- 

We recently had a visit from friends including a 2 year 
old.  One afternoon we drove down to the village and parked near 
the Village hall.  I told my friends some of the things which go on 
there, including the visiting Post office and the Coffee shop.  The 
little one enjoyed the playground for a while and then we walked up 
to see the Church, the Heritage area and the Monolith.  It was 
a lovely sunny  day,  people stopped to chat with us and the village 
looked beautiful.  There were several folks giving up their time to 
keep it that way, cutting the grass at the playground and tidying by 
the War memorial. 

  Showing visitors round brought home to me some of the 
things I see all the time and take for granted.  We are very lucky to 
live in Rudston. 
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2
nd

 Best Team in 

the Country! 
 Who would have thought back in September 

that the football team from Kilham Primary School 

would be playing in a Na1onal Final? However, a5er 

a build-up through several different levels of tourna-

ments, from local schools to the Midland championships, that is exactly what hap-

pened at the weekend. 

Two buses le5 Kilham at 7am for the journey to the Premiership Champions 

ground – the King Power Stadium. At 10.30am the team walked through the play-

ers tunnel and out onto the Leicester City pitch – what an awesome arena! 

There were 2 tournaments being played, so 

the pitch was divided into 4 for the 7-a-side 

games. Kilham were on pitches C and D and 

began by playing the Northern Finalists: Bark-

ston Ash Primary. It was a nervous start and 

the opposi1on seemed to be on top, but the 

Kilham boys worked hard. However, no goals 

were scored in a 0-0 draw and not a bad start. 

  About 60 supporters had made the journey with the team. They moved onto 

pitch C for the second match, which was closest to the West Stand where the sup-

porters were. They were in great voice and certainly helped the boys to a 3-0 victo-

ry against Shernold Primary (South-East Champions) with goals from Jack, Daniel 

and a goal-mouth scramble from Eddie. 

Between matches Tom was interviewed on camera by Danone, the organising 

sponsors. The boys had to keep taking on plenty of water as the day was very 

warm. Eddie took a game as goalkeeper due to Alistair feeling sick; struggling a 

liDle with heat. 

In the final pool match, the boys were against All 

Cannings who represented the South West. 

Another win this 1me 1-0, scored by Daniel. So 

with a total of 7 points out of 9, a clean sheet 

and a goal difference of +4, they were run-

ners-up of Pool B on goal difference.  

Con1nued on page 13 
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 With no break they were straight to the semi-final. Kilham wore their amber 

kit with the school name emblazoned on the front. Unfortunately despite holding 

possession well they were caught out and the opposi1on – the champions from 

Pool A – they slipped one past Alistair. However, the boys did not panic and were 

rewarded soon a5er with a goal from Jack. With 1-1 at the end of full 1me and 

feeling quite weary by this 1me they started extra 1me – s1ll 1-1 at the turn 

around, but always looked like the threat of a goal, it eventually came from Ewan 

to give a 2-1 win and a place in the Na1onal Final! 

 So down to the last 2 teams – the FA cup final of U11 football! The other 

finalists were Barkston Ash Primary, who Kil-

ham had played in the first match of the day. 

Coaches Elaine Atkinson and Wayne Overfield 

just asked the boys to enjoy the game and this 

seDled the nerves and very quickly they gained 

possession and had the best of the play. The 

opposi1on however were not lying down but 

goals eluded both sides, although at one point 

the ball did go in the back of the Barkston net, but the referee had already blown 

to speak to boys from both sides who were jostling for posi1on in the box. The 

free kick was taken again by Kilham but with a different result – no goal. There 

were some great saves from both keepers, but at the end of extra-1me the teams 

had to move on to the loDery of penal1es. Kilham took the first penalty, which 

was secured by Jack, then Riley with the second 2-2, however then things started 

to go a liDle tense as the goal keeper saved Kilham’s next penalty. The tension 

con1nued as Alistair saved the next, s1ll 2-2. It was the best of 5 and the nerves 

got the best of the takers and finally a5er 2 more misses the boys had to seDle to 

being the second best team on England to Barkston Ash Primary in the cruellest of 

deciders 3-2. 

Mrs Atkinson said, ‘It has been an 

unbelievable dream, I have been 

watching this group of boys since 

they were in Year 2 – I knew they 

were something special. I cannot 

thank Wayne Overfield enough for 

suppor1ng me with them in the 

build-up and on the day, his 

knowledge and footballing experi-

ence has been invaluable.’ 

Con1nued on page 14 
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From page 13 

By the end of the day Mr England, the head teacher, was quite hoarse from 

all the vocal support, as were many of the parents and friends. He com-

mented, “I would like to thank all the players and their families, and all the 

extra supporters, for their wonderful support – not just today but through 

the whole year. There was a real family atmosphere today which really 

shows what our school is about.  Thank you also to Mrs Atkinson for coordi-

na1ng the team through the year and to Wayne Overfield for his 1me or-

ganising training, prac1ce matches and for his tac1cal knowledge. The boys 

have hopefully had an experience they will never forget and we are im-

mensely proud, not only of their success but also of the sportsmanship they 

displayed. Well done boys!” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 Kilham School would also like to publicly thank the sponsors of the 

coaches; Driffield, Bridlington and North Wolds Lions Clubs, The Horace 

Taylor Trust, Dave Harrison, Richard Zerny, several parents and Kilham 

School Parents, Teachers and Friends Associa1on. Without their financial 

support we would not have been able to travel as we did to the regional 

and na1onal tournaments.  Thank you. 

Mrs Atkinson 
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WORDSEARCH  

K A N L P S T L K N U M P I H C 
C A M D R U G N A L N O M M O C 
W I L D E B E E S T H O E N N Y 
B A R L C W I L D I E A R G E Z 
T B C T A K R E E M R L S F Y Z 
E N I N G R I O L B Y K O T B R 
D E D N A B L O E E B A R B A O 
O L L I D A M R A R H N E Y D K 
F O W E R S B A D W K A C E G S 
B A R B A R Y G W O L B O A E M 
A P E P O K U N P L E S N M R N 
H O N D L Y S A T F N E I P N K 
C A R A C A L K O U D K H T G P 
N I G R I Z Z L Y B E A R L S Y 
M E E K A L F Z G R I L L O W K 
O D I L M R A E N I P U C R O P 

 Missing Word for April….. Lapis Lasuli 

KANGAROO 
CHIPMUNK 
GRIZZLY BEAR 
RHINOCEROS 
WILDEBEEST 
TIMBER WOLF 
HONEY BADGER 
 

MEERKAT 
PORCUPINE 
BARBARY APE 
COMMON LANGUR 
CARACAL 
N . . . B . . . . . A . . . . . . . . 
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L      Q      A      J   
 Z          S     
X           P          F  
 W      G       
R          Y       D    
      M    

Answers page  18 

For Younger Readers 

Rearrange the missing  
letters to find  2 villages in 

East Yorkshire 

Puzzles and Quizzes 

1. LOCK — PIANO 

2. SHIP — CARD 

3. TREE — CAR 

4. SCHOOL — EYE 

5. PILLOW — COURT 

 

6. RIVER — MONEY 

7. BED — PAPER 

8. ARMY — WATER 

9. TENNIS — NOISE 

10. EGYPTIAN — MOTHER 

What is the single word that links  the pairs? 

Word Wheel 
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Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston, Tel 01262 420705 
Email nicksue.tompkin@fsmail.net 

www.rudston.org.uk 
 

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the Rud-
ston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication may be 
read by people from outside the village, either in  paper form or 
viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters and no-
tices for the July/August  Newsletter is June 26th. Any received after 
this time may be omitted but included in the next issue, if appropri-
ate. The above does not apply to bereavement notices and messag-
es, which will be included if at all possible. 

MiBus Service to Driffield 

Call 08456 445949 Mon-Fri 08:30 – 16:30 to book a seat. 

Every Tuesday, pick up from your door step. 

Pick up Rudston 09:55; drop Driffield 10:20 

Pick up Driffield 12:30; drop in Rudston 12:50 

      JOHN RAWLINGS 
 

   TV-VIDEO-HI-FI-SATELLITE 

          SALES & REPAIRS 
 

   Fast, E�cient & Personal  

     Service Always Given 
 

     Free Delivery & Installation within Our Service Area 
 

01262 421906 or 07974 674489 

Find us in Which ? Local 
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For Younger Readers 

Puzzle Solutions  

Word Wheel  

BUCKTON and HIVE 

1. LOCK – PIANO > KEY 

2. SHIP — CARD > Deck 

3. TREE — ELEPHANT> 
Trunk 

4. SCHOOL – EYE > Pupil  

 

6. RIVER — MONEY > Bank  

7. BED — PAPER > Sheet 

8. ARMY — WATER > Tank 

9. TENNIS — NOISE > Racket 

10. EGYPTIAN — MOTHER >  

    Mummy 
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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates:  

    1/4 Page £2.50       1/2 Page £5.00  Full Page £10.00 
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 
Treasurer: Shirley Harland 

Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 
MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk  

Library Van every other Tuesday, Long Street around 11.50am 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP 

Tel: 1377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655 
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 
 

Trade Directory 
Stephen Cooper -   Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
    0 7590206629 
Steve Mitchinson - Plumbing & Heating  07941645532 
Lister Windows -    PVCu Specialist in Windows, Doors &  

    Conservatories - 609991 
B B Electrical -       Electrical repairs, inspecting etc. 678354 or  
    07809 58760 
Stephen Ward -      Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
    07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson -     Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings  -    TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs      
     07974674489  or  01262421906 
Beech Electrical -  East Gate…. For all repairs and installations  
     07984133095 or 07958356205 
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Thank you to the reader who sent this thoughtful piece……….      

   An Obituary  

 It is with deep regret that we announce the death of an old and 
trusted friend, COMMON SENSE, who has passed away after a 
long illness.  No one is sure of his age as his records have been 
buried under a pile of red tape and bureaucracy, but he has been 
with us for as long as we can remember.   

 His demise began in the late 1960’s when he caught a bout of 
Do Gooders Syndrome from which he never totally recovered.  This 
was followed by an attack of a virulent form of Political Correctness 
which was ultimately the death of him. 

 A criminal, injured when his car crashed while being pursued 
by police, sued the police claiming that if they had not been chasing 
him he would not have been driving fast and would not have 
crashed the car.  The court found in his favour and awarded consid-
erable damages. 

 A lady drove while balancing a cup of coffee in her lap.  It 
spilled and she was scalded.  She sued the establishment who sold 
it to her for not warning her that it was hot.  She was also awarded 
damages. 

 There are cases of school teachers being sued by parents 
whose children were hurt at school playing games, such as tag and 
leapfrog.  In most cases the courts found in favour of parents.  Now 
such games are banned.  Even “conkers” are banned in case fin-
gers get injured!  One Education Authority banned all sports on the 
theory that the losers suffer trauma that could affect them in later life 
and some schools do not have competitive events on Sports Day – 
only team games in which everyone takes part. 

 People who sell Remembrance poppies are no longer given a 
little card of pins – they or their customers may prick themselves. 

 COMMON SENSE leaves a widow, Truth, two sons Justice 
and Principles and a daughter Honesty, but they are in poor health.  
There are also two stepchildren, Ivor Right and Sue Foreverything.  
They are in remarkably good health.  Only a few mourners were at 
the funeral as most people were not aware that COMMON SENSE 
had passed away.   


